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Greetings from the President: I’m a little late, but HAPPY NEW YEAR, EVERYONE! As we look forward to 2008, it’s an appropriate time to look back at the old year. AAUW’s success in moving our public policy mission forward in 2007 was remarkable.  Our successes include the following:

· We helped to ensure a pay increase for nearly 7 million women by successfully advocating for the enactment of the first minimum wage increase in nearly 10 years.

· We increased awareness of the wage gap between men and women through the promotion of our report Behind the Pay Gap.

· We sponsored legislation against hate crimes in the House and an amendment in the Senate.

· We helped to preserve critical federal regulations on the Family Medical Leave Act.
· We continued to improve opportunities for women in science, technology, engineering, and mathematics fields and to address the shortage of highly qualified STEM teachers with our support of the America COMPETES Act.

At the branch level, we have increased the Ruth Houston Memorial Scholarship to $1,000 per semester, made significant donations to the AAUW Educational and Legal Advocacy Funds, supported the local Domestic Violence Program, and grown to 49 members strong.  Please look forward with me to even greater successes in 2008.--Ayne Cantrell
Upcoming Branch Meetings (5-7:00 PM):
     February 14—Dinner, program, & business meeting at the Farm Bureau (lower level, back entrance), 818 S. Church Street, Murfreesboro. Guest speaker will be Ronni Shaw, Executive Director of Read to Succeed. Read to Succeed is a community partnership created to promote reading in Rutherford County, with emphasis on family literacy.  This non-profit initiative supports literacy programs and fosters awareness of the importance of reading.  Hostesses who will provide our dinner at a cost of $5.00 per person are Fran Johnson, Wendy Koenig, Jan Leone, and Rebecca Zijlstra. Prospective new members are encouraged to attend.  New members may join for one-half year’s membership through May 2008 for $34.00. Branch business will focus on the book sale in support of our Ruth Houston Memorial Scholarship scheduled for April 7-8.  Please bring books you want to donate.  Also don’t forget to bring a donation of sugar or sugar substitutes for the Domestic Violence Program!
     March 13—National Women’s History Month reception, program, and business meeting at the Tom H. Jackson Building (formerly Alumni Center), MTSU. AAUW member Nancy Rupprecht will present her research entitled “Gender and Guerilla Warfare in the British Women’s Suffrage Movement.”  At the turn of the century the Women’s Social and Political Union (WSPU) was considered to be one of the most dangerous terrorist groups in the U.K., despite their pledge never to take a human or animal life—a pledge some of them redeemed with their own lives.  The financial damage this group caused was impressive; in February 1914 alone they did 65,000 pounds of damage (about 8 million U.S. dollars in 2005). Dr. Rupprecht will discuss the violent measures employed by the WSPU and the even more violent measures used against the suffragists by the British government in retaliation. Those who need a ride to campus should contact Ayne Cantrell at 893-1786 or acantrell@comcast.net. ~ Donation: Female products for the Domestic Violence Program.  
     April 10—Dinner, program, & business meeting will be held at the Farm Bureau, 818 S. Church Street. Program: Murfreesboro Documentary Filmmakers, a showing and discussion of selected Murfreesboro-related documentaries by MTSU Public History graduate students supervised by Public Historian Lorne McWatters. ~ Donation: Laundry supplies for the Domestic Violence Program.
    May 8—Annual meeting to renew memberships and elect officers with a Potluck Dinner and Buffalo Raffle to benefit the Education Fund and the Legal Advocacy Fund at the Forest Oaks I Clubhouse, 1002 E. Northfield Blvd., Murfreesboro. Drawing for three free memberships will be held for members who recruited new members 2006-2008. ~ Donation: Children’s underwear for the Domestic Violence Program.
Who We Are?  AAUW advances equity for women and girls through advocacy, education and research.

Welcome to Our Newest Members—Since the publication of our membership roster in fall 2007, we have gained nine new members:
· Charlotte Broyles 

890-6308/broylescha@hotmail.com

· Laine Cantrell 

890-9143/lainebcantrell@comcast.net

· Kaylene Gebert 

849-3282/kagebert@comcast.net
· Stacey Graham 
267-0697/sgraham@mtsu.edu
· Melissa Lobegeier 
273-6018/mlobeg@mtsu.edu
· Vernice Maier 
896-8968/VAM8@comcast.net
· Melanie Spence 
867-2134/meliserfree@comcast.net
· Mayo Taylor 
898-5605/taylorm@mtsu.edu
· Gretchen Webber 
893-6266/gwebber@mtsu.edu
Please welcome them and revise your membership list. These nine new members bring our membership total to 49 members, which means that in the last year or so we have gained 27 members and more than doubled our membership.
New Member in the Spotlight—Those of us who have been branch members for many years recall fondly how often past president Leola Fouts says, “We need to get more members from the community.  AAUW is not just for teachers!”  Leola, a retired teacher herself, understands our need to connect with women of all careers and interests.  Well, Leola, we are finally doing it!  Murfreesboro-AAUW new member Melanie Spence is just one example of our expanding-beyond-academics-membership pool (not that there is anything wrong with educators!).  Melanie, an Administrator for the law firm of Branstetter, Stranch & Jennings in Nashville, read about us in the Daily News Journal and came to the October meeting to check us out, and liking our commitment to women’s issues, she decided to join.  Melanie received her BS in Criminal Justice Administration from MTSU and her MBA from the University of Phoenix, Franklin Campus.  She is married to Terry Spence and reports that she has an etiquette and consulting business adventure—The Etiquette Authority—that she is “growing” in Murfreesboro.  Melanie proudly says, “I am a breast cancer SURVIVOR!!”  Congratulations, Melanie, and thanks for your membership.
Book Sale Scheduled: On April 7 & 8 Murfreesboro-AAUW will team up with MTSU’s Honors Residency to hold our annual book sale across from the Phillips Bookstore.  The book sale is our only fundraiser for the Ruth Houston Memorial Scholarship.  If you have books/CDs to donate, bring them to the February branch meeting or deliver them to Jan Leone at MTSU History, 223 Peck Hall.  Also contact Jan (898-1718 or jmleone@mtsu.edu) if you are able to work at the book sale.  We need people to help mark and move the books over the weekend prior to the sale and clerks to work the tables at the sale on Monday and Tuesday.
$1,000.00 Ruth Houston Memorial Scholarship Available for Fall 2008: The Murfreesboro-AAUW scholarship committee (Samantha Cantrell, Tanya Perez, and Gretchen Webber) will soon advertise the availability of the $1,000 branch scholarship for an MTSU undergraduate student to attend the fall semester.
     The scholarship, which is named in memory of a longstanding member of Murfreesboro-AAUW, is awarded to the MTSU undergraduate student who best demonstrates academic promise and financial need. To be eligible for consideration, applicants must have successfully completed their freshman year at MTSU. Returning adult students, in particular, are encouraged to apply.
     The scholarship is renewable for subsequent semesters as long as the recipient attends MTSU as an undergraduate and meets the qualifications of being a full-time student and maintaining a 2.5 GPA.  The deadline for application is April 1 and the recipient will be announced in May.  If you know of someone who would like to apply for the scholarship, please contact committee chair Samantha Cantrell, scantrel@mtsu.edu / 494-8751.
TN-AAUW Convention, April 4-5, 2008: Held at Roane State Community College in Oak Ridge, the state convention in April will be a streamlined version of past conventions, which have usually covered three days of activities.  The Roane State convention, hosted by the Oak Ridge Branch, will be a two-day event, ending on Saturday afternoon at 3:30 (instead of the usual Sunday noon adjournment).  Most of the activities will be held on Saturday and include (1) a hands-on computer session focusing on the AAUW Website and Member Data Base and (2) a panel discussion moderated by Ayne Cantrell on membership recruitment and retention. A preliminary convention agenda will be reported in the upcoming TN-AAUW Newsletter.  If you are interested in attending the convention, please contact Ayne Cantrell for details (893-1786 or acantrell@comcast.net).
AAUW Membership: Do you know someone who should receive information about AAUW membership? Contact Cathy Crabtree, Murfreesboro-AAUW Membership VP (867-3963 or cathy_crabtree@yahoo.com).
Murfreesboro Branch Web Page--See us on-line at http://www.mtsu.edu/~aauw
